August 1, 2003

To: Chief Business Officers of the State System

Dear Business Officer:

Re:
FY03 Standard Actuarial Assumptions

Attached are the standard actuarial assumptions for institutions having supplemental pension plans that are subject to the disclosure requirements of GASB Statement No. 27.  These standards are to be used in calculating the value of supplemental pension obligations for the FY03 financial statements.  There are no changes in the assumptions previously used for the FY02 calculations.  The Council of Business Officers committee met and determined that the assumptions were appropriate for the long-term valuation and recommended that no changes be implemented for the FY03 year-end.

If you have any questions concerning these assumptions, do not hesitate to call our office.

Sincerely,

Maryanne Maletz

Vice Chancellor for Budget and Finance
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